
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
AUTHORIZE the Chair of the Board to send a letter of support to members of Congress for
an appropriation of at least $400 million to fund needed repairs and improvements to
election infrastructure across the country in the 2024 fiscal year, as recommended by the
County Clerk-Recorder and Registrar of Voters.

AUTHORIZE staff to amend the County's adopted 2023-24 Federal Legislative Platform to
include support for federal appropriations to fund needed repairs and improvements to the
nation's election infrastructure. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
There is no fiscal impact related to the requested advocacy efforts. If advocacy is
successful, Contra Costa County and the state of California would stand to benefit from
additional federal financial support of elections infrastructure. 

BACKGROUND: 
The County Clerk-Recorder and Registrar of Voters, Kristin Connelly, requests the Board of
Supervisors' support for the " 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   02/28/2023 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor
Ken Carlson, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  L. DeLaney, (925)
655-2057

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    February  28, 2023 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

C. 33

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Monica Nino, County Administrator

Date: February  28, 2023

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Elections Infrastructure Initiative-- Support federal appropriations

https://www.contracosta.ca.gov/DocumentCenter/View/77547/2023-24-Adopted-Federal-Platform--011723
https://www.modernizeourelections.org/about-us




BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
Elections Infrastructure Initiative." The Center for Secure and Modern Elections (CSME)
and the Center for Tech and Civic Life (CTCL)—in partnership with election officials
and supportive organizations —have formed the Election Infrastructure Initiative to
advocate for investments in critical election infrastructure of up to $20 billion over 10
years. The initial request is for Congress to appropriate at least $400 million to fund
repairs and improvements to the nation's election infrastructure in the 2024 fiscal year, in
advance of the election season. The request includes advocacy for funding to be allocated
with two-thirds of the funds being sent directly to local election offices "where the need
is greatest and most informed by local conditions," and one-third to state election
officials to address statewide needs.

The Board of Supervisors' adopted 2023-24 Federal Legislative Platform does not include
policy or principle language related to funding for elections infrastructure. While these
requests would normally route through the County's Legislation Committee prior to
advancing to the Board of Supervisors, due to the timing of the request and the meeting
schedule for the Legislation Committee, the most expedient route to Board consideration
of this matter was to include it on the February 28, 2023 agenda of the Board.

The advocacy letter template from the CSME and CTCL is included as Attachment A.

ATTACHMENTS
Attachment A: Letter of Support Template 


